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Dear Parent/Carer, 

The new timetable for 2022/2023 will begin on Monday 23 May 2022. At this point, pupils in 
S1, S2 and S3 will move into S2, S3 and S4 respectively. New timetables have been issued 
to pupils this week by their Year Head. 

Pupils returning to S5 and S6 will start back on Monday 6 June 2022. They will receive their 
new timetable at that point. 

A reminder that all pupils should wear full school uniform; comprising blazer, white shirt, 
school tie, formal trousers/skirt, plain black jumper (no hooded tops) and black shoes with no 
embellishments. Please contact your child’s Pastoral Care teacher if you need any support 
with uniform items.  

Excellent timekeeping and attendance are crucial to your child’s success. This is an 
important time to progress learning and teaching before the summer. We will maintain a 
focus on this with all year groups until the end of term. A reminder that lessons begin at 
8:50am and the structure of the school day will be as follows: 

 

30 period week structure 

Period 1 8:50 – 9:45 

Period 2 9:45 – 10:40 

Interval 10:40 – 10:55 

Period 3 10:55 – 11:50 

Period 4 11:50 – 12:45 

Lunch 12:45 – 1:25 

Period 5 1:25 – 2:20 

Period 6 2:20 – 3:15 

 

 

The Year Heads and Pastoral Care Teachers for each year group will be as follows:- 

Year Group Year Head PT Pastoral Care 

S1 Mr Kerr Mrs Hughes 

S2 Mr Kerr Mr Downes 

S3 Ms Gaughan Mr MacKinnon 

S4 Mr Monaghan Mrs Cairns 

S5 Ms Cairney Mrs Cassidy 

S6 Ms Cairney Mr Blaney 

ALN Unit 
(S1- S6) 

Mr Carroll Ms Dolan 
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The last few years have brought so many unexpected challenges, and we appreciate all that 
you have done to support our school community throughout this time. We are hopeful that 
we are now entering a period of stability where our young people can focus on their learning 
and enjoy the many opportunities and experiences that Lourdes Secondary can provide, 
both within, and beyond the classroom. 

 

  

Yours sincerely, 

 

G  McGuigan, 

Head Teacher 

 

 

 

 

 

 


